
Mullinahone Community Council 
Community Meeting Minutes

Date: 12th May 2022
Venue: Knocknagow Community Centre
Attendees: Kevin Keating, Fiona ONeill, Dick Egan, Kathleen Holden, Jim 

White, Glynis Bubenzer, Kevin O'Mara, Eugene Omeara, Denis 
Morrissey                                                                                   

Topic Responsbility
Dick Egan opened the meeting 

Minutes
Minutes from the last meeting were proposed by Jim White 
and seconded by Kathleen Holden

Matters arising & Correspondance
There were no matters arising

Correspondance has been received from Clonmel Credit Union 
declining the Mullinahone Community Council request to 
return the split the pot box to the Mullinahone Credit Union. 
Mull CC will reply to this letter.

It was suggested erecting a Community Notice Board outside 
the Knocknagow Centre for community posters, babysitter 
requests, etc – This will be taken on board.

Many messages come through to the My Mullinahone 
Community facebook page.  It was suggested that numbers of
messages be monitored to determine how many people use 
the facebook page as a means of communition to the 
community.

Dick

Glynis

Finances:
As at 12/5/22 Jim White presented the following numbers as 
per the same as last month.  No numbers have changed.
- Bank of Ireland €4432 (€3850 is ring fenced for the ARISE 
grant)
- Deposit account €468
- Credit union €5588.87 (€700 which is ring fenced for 
Christmas fair reimbursments)
- Savings 1 account €3280
- Loan balance is reduced to €3830.65
Due from monies is payment to Farm Relief for carpark 
fencing of €965 materials only.  Labour will be €800



Fundraising Updates

400 Club
- This will a launched next month in June
- More promoters are needed.

Community Centre Fund
- A webinar will be held on 18th May with instructions of 
process and what is funded.
- Fiona asked that others from the committee log in too so a 
number of people are taking on this information. Fiona will 
send the link onto everyone

South Tipperary Development Company
- The committee will meet with Sara Bourke on Monday 23rd

- Sara will bring us through how their funding supports work

Fiona/All

All

Community Centre Upkeep

Painting
- After asking for 2 quotation from teh community they 
weren't received.
- Eugene O will now take on the work for painting the centre
- This will start after the June bank holiday weekend.
- Approximately €1600 will cover the costs.

Broadband
A letter has been sent to the Tipperary County Council to 
include the Knocknagow Community Centre on the list as a 
installion point of broadband in the South Tipperary projects.  
Kevin O will follow up on this.

Wishlist
- Linking back to the Community Centre Fund and the South 
Tipp Dev Comp meeting a centre wish list was discussed;

• Wheelchair accessible toilets
• Toilet upgrade
• Stage
• Room/Office/Printing facilities/Remote Working hub
• Carpark access/wheelchair/disability friendly
• Windows
• Kitchen
• Roofing
• Broadband installation
• Community Centre signage

Eugene

Kevin O



Walking Tour in Mullinahone/Kickham Walkers
- Liam Fleming of Suile Eile will attend the next community 
meeting about the work they do and serviced they provide to 
create a walking tour route for Mullinahone.  The website is 
https://siuleile.com/
- The Kickham Walkers attended this months meeting
- They are in operation for over 8 years
- The group has 25 members who attend weekly
- They charge €20 per year to help cover costs
- Their walking tours involve different locations around Ireland
- The group talked about how Suile Eile and the Kickham 
Walkers might work together to create a sign posted/route 
based walk through and around Mullinahone.
- Jim White will organise a date for Liam Fleming to meet all.
- The Kickham Walkers were asked if they are registered with 
the PPN.  Dick Egan suggested the the Mull CC facilitate this 
registration for them.  There are often opportunities of funding
that might help the walker for bibs, walking poles, etc.

Jim

Fiona

Kickham Weekend
- The committee of the organisers of the Kickham Weekend 
have retired
- The CC suggested continuing the Kickham weekend in a 
smaller event
- Ideas such as mass, wreath laying, poetry reading, walking 
with Kickham Walkers to Kickhams Tree were shared.
- This will be discussed again on the June agenda.

Next meeting

Carpark Entrance
- Kevin O will follow up on their entrance repair
- A patching unit/ velocity patch is needed
- If cables need to be laid for works in the centre, this may 
conflict with patching work.
- A price will be needed to get the whole carpark done.
- I was suggested that while Kevin is following up on the 
repair work, Dick Egan will move forward with getting quotes 
for the entrance repair.

Kevin O

Dick

Playgroup
- ESB bill is on the agenda
- Lease still must be drawn up
- It was suggested to start with a clean slate and a picture 
taken of the meter reading on the 1st of each month.
- Previous electricity bills will be photocopied and sent to the 
Chairperson of the Mullinahone Playgroup
- A representative of the Playgroup to attend the CC meetings 
will be needed going forward.
- A chairperson to chairperson phone call will take place to 
move this forward.

Dick

https://siuleile.com/


AOB

Kevin Keating brought 2 items to the meeting on behalf of the 
community.
- A request to the County Council to paint broken white lines 
through Mullinahone for traffic
- A request to the County Council to put a dog fouling plastic 
bag stand along the new pathway to Blackthorn Walk.

Fiona will send an email to Kevin O with these requests Fiona

Next meeting will be

The meeting closed at 8.30pm



Split the Pot 2021 Finances


